St Fus X Cathotic Church

3663 66th Street, Urbandale, IA 50322, 515.276.2059

November |, 2020 ~ All Saints Day
LOVE GOD. LOVE OTHERS. MAKE DISCIPLES. RESTORE ALL THINGS IN CHRIST.

Ifo not wish to be anythlng but

whaf'yog are, and try to be that perfectly.
p St. Francis de Sales

Visit us on-line at www.stpiushome.org




We hope you have enjoyed celebrating with us. Whether you are

Liturgy Corner
Mass of Remembrance, Monday, November 214, 7pm
The Commemoration of All the Faithful
Departed, also known as All Soul’s Day is
Monday, November 2nd, We take time to
pray for all those who have died,

especially those who have died in the last
year.

Memory Wall

During the entire month of November, we
make a special intention to pray for those
who have died. We invite all parishioners
to bring in pictures of their loved ones, no
matter how long ago they died, and place them on the bulletin board/table of our
Memory Wall. You can also add your loved ones names to our Intention Book which
will be near the memory wall.

ALL PARISHIONERS: please take a moment and pray for these souls.

Exposition and Eucharistic Adoration, November 6th

Please join us Friday, November 6t, in the church, for Exposition and Eucharistic
Adoration. We will begin immediately following the 8:15 daily mass and continue
until 11:00 a.m. We are in need of at least two volunteers who will commit to
Adoration from 8:45 a.m. to 10:00 a.m. and two volunteers who will commit to
Adoration from 10:00 a.m. to 11:00 a.m. If you are able to volunteer for a shift, please
contact Sherri Hunt at shunt@saintpiuschurch.org. If you are unable to cover a shift,
please join us for as long or as briefly as you like.

Cleaning Crew Members Needed

We are in need of helpful people who can disinfect the church after weekend mass.
We especially need volunteers after the 11am and 5pm masses on Sunday. We will
train you and provide all the supplies. It takes between 10 and 15 minutes when we
have a crew of four to help out. If you can help, please contact Sherri Hunt
shunt@saintpiuschurch.org. Thank you!

Please pray for eternal rest for:

+ Norma Jane Baranosky, grandmother of Alex Baranosky.

T Teresa Fitzsimmons, mother of Susan Fitzsimmons.

May God our Father and the Lord Jesus Christ grant His fullest
blessings and peace in the hearts of their family and friends.

Welcome Visitors

new to the area or have lived here for years,

you are invited to join our parish family. Please come again!
We have much to offer for all ages and stages of faith. If you are a visitor from out of town, we hope you
enjoyed your visit with us and felt welcomed in our church as your “home away from home”.

Parish Office Hours

The parish office is open the hours of
8:30am — 4:30pm (Mon.-Fri.). Website
www.stpiushome.org

Mass Schedule -Please note the new

schedule beginning 8/16.

Weekday Masses:

eMonday - no Mass or Communion
Service.

eTuesday, Wednesday, Thursday and
Friday - 8:15 am.

Weekend Masses:

eSunday: 7 am, 9 am, 11 am, 5 pm.

Bishop Joensen has dispensed everyone

from the Sunday Mass obligation.

Sacraments
Reconciliation: Individual Confessions
will be offered in the church (please
respect social distancing):
eFridays 9am-10:30am
eSaturdays 8:30 am-9:30 am

Baptism: First time parents are
required to attend a class on the
Sacrament of Baptism. Call Cindy Miller
to register 276-2059 or email
cmiller@saintpiuschurch.org.
Marriage: Please contact the office for
availability and requirements at least 6
months prior to requested matrimony
date.

Bulletin Deadline

Submit in writing to Mary Sue Lone
mlone@saintpiuschurch.org by Friday at
8 am.

Newcomers

Registration cards are located in the
Gathering Space, stop in the parish office,
or register on our website.

www.stpiushome.org

Parish Staff St. Pius X School 276-1061
Principal, Mary Jo Kever

Pastor: Fr. David Fleming Asst. Principal, Alex Baranosky

Part-time Associate: Fr. Ryan Andrew

Retired Associate: Fr. John Harmon Liturgy Coordinator: Sherri Hunt
Permanent Deacon: Deacon Jim Houston Music Coordmat'oeryle. Lechtenberg
Permanent Deacon: Deacon Joel Pastoral Care: Vicki Ferin

Schmidt Business Manager: Dean Roth

Permanent Deacon: Deacon Rob Stark ~ Bookkeeper/ Office Coordinator: Chris
Retired Deacon: Deacon Dave Bartemes Breuss

Retired Deacon: Deacon Ed Pantaloni Facility Manager: Norm Bormann
Administrative Assistant: Cindy Miller

Faith Formation

Pastoral Associate Director: Dr. Cheryl
Fournier

Coordinator of Youth Ministry

Grades 7-12: Samantha Montang

Adult Faith Formation: Dr. Cheryl
Fournier

RCIA: Mary Sue Lone

Faith Formation Associate: Dorothy
Miller
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Faith Formation, CGS, EDGE and SPY

St. Pius X Catholic School

(OLLEGE CARE CARD TIME

Surprise your college student or another young person from
our parish with a care card as they prepare for finals and the
end of the semester! Cards will contain a gift card, prayer
and motivation for the end of the semester!

Suggested offering is $%
Due to circumstances, we are sending cards rather than

packages. They will be mailed the first week of Movember to
ensure delivery befare finals!

To sponsor o student, please send:

-name of college student
-their address
-lmggﬂliﬂd nl"fnring

to the parish office no later than Sundeay, November 1!

For more information, please contact Sam Mantang in the parish office at
smontangl@saintpiuschurch.org or by calling 276-2059.

Solemnity of All Saints, November 1, 2020

Readings: https://bible.usccb.org/bible/readings/110120.cfm
Revelation 7:2-4, 9-14; 1 John 3:1-3; Matthew 5:1-12a

Each year we celebrate All Saints Day on November 1. This year,
with all that 2020 has held, | think it is especially fitting that this
day fall on a Sunday! What better way for us to pray for all the
needs we see and know around us than by invoking the
intercession of the Saints of God!
We have in the Saints great role models for confronting all of the
issues of our day; whether we are concerned about hunger,
homelessness, joblessness, illness, social ills, oppression,
depression, hopelessness, living a life of prayer, life itself or
death itself, we have a Saint we can turn to and ask them to pray
for us. The Communion of Saints is with us at all times, ready to
pray with and for us; all we need to do is ask!
I invite us all to pray the Litany of Saints this week; take time to
really name the Saints. Add Saints who are particularly close to
you (the Saint for whom you were named, a Saint whom you
have a special kinship with, a Saint who you have come to
depend upon). If you are curious about a particular Saint, take
some time to find out more about him or her. Invite the Saints
to have a special place in your prayer life all during the month of
November.
As the last phrase of the Litany of Saints implores us to beg:

“All You Holy Men and Women, Pray for Us!”
Blessings,
Dr. Cheryl

Scrip is an easy, win-win way to support our school and your
family! Have questions/new to Scrip, please reach out. Our email
is: stpiusxscrip@gmail.com. We encourage all families to give
Scrip a try-use it to buy gas and groceries each week. SCRIP pur-
chases support the entire

ll ShOlethSCI1p® school! Let's see the impact

we can make!

Des Moines, lowa | 3

ST. PIUS X CATHOLIC SCHOOL

IN THE CLASSAOOMS AND FROM A
DISTANCE, 5T, PIUS ¥ CATHOLIC SCHOOL
STUDEMTE ARE ALWAYE EXPLORING
EXPERIMENTING, CREATING. PRAYING
PERFORMIMNG, INQUIRING AMD LEARNING
FOR LIFE

ANNUAL
FALL
FUNDRAISER

THE 2020 FALL FUNDRAISER WILL RUN
THROUCH THE ENDG OF NOVEMBER. ALL
FUNDS RAISED WILL GO TG SUPPGRT THE
SCHOGL AWD KEEP THE COBT OF TUITION A%
LOW 46 POSEIRLE

Ta CIVE PLEASE WigiT
HITRSUETRIUENCATHOLICECHOOL FACTSM
GTADMIN.COMISIVE

DR AETURN A& CHECK TO THE SCHOOL
ORFICE

Learig fo, Life]

Donate online here. Or you may donate by check. Return a

check made payable to:

St. Pius X Catholic School, 3601 66th Street, Urbandale, IA 50322
THANK YOU FOR SUPPORTING ST. PIUS X SCHOOL!!!

cf DMARC Food Pantry Item of the
U Month for NOVEMBER is CASH!
g The next Food Pantry weekend is November 22!

(T
St. Pius X Church is also hosting a virtual food

drive! www.dmarcunited.org/donate/virtual-drive/saint-pius-
x/ DID YOU KNOW??? The top three MOST needed items at
the DMARC Food Pantry Network are: whole grain cereal, pea-

nut butter & fruit in its own juice. DMARC WE

can purchase all three for $2.50!
THANK YOU Altar & Rosary JOY members and
parishioners who contributed to the
® Family Promise of Greater Des
Moines for our October service
project. Monies collected were $306.00.
Family Promise helps homeless
families achieve stable housing &
income through compassionate

care, hospitality and professional support.
THANK YOU, LADIES, FOR YOUR GENEROSITY!

" Yell, Sing, Honk, Holler or Wave - #7.."

.’\ ' Wi v i
&"‘ : Chris Breuss is RETIRING!! ?ﬁ:’

Join the St. Pius Church staff in wishing Chris well,
as she enters a new phase of life!!

h,

Saturday, November 7 1-2 pm. Gather and get in
line in the East Parking Lot at St. Pius X Church.
Chris will be in the circle drive at the front doors of
the church building.

Feel free to make a sign, decorate your cars and
shower her with well-deserved Retirement LOVE!




Fiscal Year July, 2020 - June, 2021
October 25, 2020

Budget: $33,775/week

Actual: $29,580

Surplus (Shortfall) ($4,195)

Year to date: ($89,164)

WAYS TO GIVE:

Weekly Envelope

eAutomatic Withdrawal from bank
through St. Pius - contact office

eYour bank bill pay

*Online donation button on website
www.stpiushome.org

eGivePlus mobile app - choose St.
Pius X. Questions? Contact Dean

: droth@saintpiuschurch.org.

Mass |ntentions - Week of November 2

Mon. 11-2 7:00pm All Souls in Purgatory

Tues. 11-3 8:15am Bill Stuart

Wed. 11-4 8:15am Peggy Gus

Thurs. 11-5 8:15am Pat Daniel

Fri. 11-6 8:15am Lois Katch

Sat. 11-7 No Services

Sun. 11-8 7:00am Geraldine King
9:00am Eileen Wheeler
11:00am St. Pius X Parishioners
5:00pm Roy Lepovitz Family

ﬁuppu

ADVERTISERS

State Farm - Matt Cale Agency
6733 University Avenue (515) 280-9000
www.mattcale.com

Send an email to
mlone@saintpiuschurch.org and
include a photo or 20-30 second

video of what you are grateful for thi
yvear! We will compile replies and 1
share them with you at Thanksgiving.l

'“'M PRI .
= Solemnity of AII Saints
November 1, 2020
Theme: Called to be Saints
Command: Become A Saint!
-Reach out to others through the
Corporal Works of Mercy
-Recognize God in a "Holy Moment"; be
aware of God's presence
-Identify your Patron Saint and learn
more about them!
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Salvation Army Pan Distribution &

Casserole Collection November 1 & 8
On Tuesday and Friday mornings, volunteers work in the
Salvation Army Canteen, a mobile kitchen, handing
breakfast to the homeless and near-homeless at stops in
downtown Des Moines. The homeless clients include
children and teenagers. In September we collected 112
pans — a good start as we resumed our collection. When
Jim Civitate from the Salvation Army picked them up he said, “This is a blessing to
get these casseroles because we are running low.”
Pan pickup: *November 1: Pans will be available for pick up in the Narthex after
each Mass. A supply of pans is available in the Parish Office.
Pan return: *November 8: Please return frozen casseroles before each Mass or put
your pan in the freezer located in the kitchen of the Martha and Mary Fellowship
Hall.

Please make sure freezer door is closed.
Questions: Contact Gail Kotval at 251-5886.

|

It’s Turkey Time!
It’s that time of year to help feed the homeless ’

YR Y
and those who need food for Thanksgiving and A -

Christmas! A member of the Outreach and Home- IE YGU.'CAN;I;!:FEED ;
less Committee will be in the Gathering Space A HUNDRED PEOPLE,
after all masses November 15 and 22. Our goal is THEN FEED

. y ur goatl JUST ONE.
1000 dinners. Please prayerfully consider your | YO

donation. In the past we have fed over 1000 need
and homeless families and it is our hope that we
can continue to help all those in need.




St. Pius X Annual Tithing Campaign eritis
Our annual tithing campaign is underway. You 2 get
should have received a letter and financial 3 that 3
statement from Fr. Dave. Please return your mn
tithing pledge card to the parish office or drop it e ¢_,'

in the collection basket at mass. Please

prayerfully consider increasing your tithing gifts. Returning the
pledge card helps determine the parish budget. Please consider
how you are able to support the physical and pastoral needs of
our wonderful parish! We are grateful for all of you.

Comfort Food Cook-Off for Homeless Families
Help support families and
. . children experiencing
Fa M | Prom Be= homelessness at the 2020
(Curbside) Comfort Food

Cook-Off on Sunday, November 8. Seven area congregations will
compete by providing (generous) samples of homemade dishes

(chicken & noodles, ham balls, biscuits & gravy, sweet breads
and more) and dessert, to raise money for families experiencing
homelessness. To adhere to safety guidelines, this year offers
drive-up service with curbside delivery of your samples at West
Des Moines Christian Church! Tickets must be purchased ($15),
a food pick-up time chosen and may be purchased at familypro-
misedm.org. in order to participate.

Dear Parishioners,

After weeks of intensive preparation to restart our campaign, we are close
to the official kickoff of St. Pius’s Living our Mission - Building our Future
capital campaign. Over the next two weeks, every parish family will receive a
packet of information about the campaign goals and building projects and
how you can invest in the future of St. Pius. In advance of the mailing, | want
to express several thoughts about the campaign and what is being asked of

our families.

Invitation not Expectation

KNIGHTS
OF COLUMBUS

IN SERVICE TO ONE. IN SERVICE TO ALL.

Knights of Columbus Membership Drive
The St. Pius X Knights of Columbus would like to invite anyone
who may be interested in joining our organization, or desire to
learn more about the Knights of Columbus, to email your name,
address, and phone number to kofc12432 @gmail.com or
contact Jeff Meyer at 515-771-5257. The Knights of Columbus
have developed an online method to join our organization from
your home computer. All men 18 years of age or older who are
practicing Catholics are welcome to join the Knights of
Columbus. We look forward to hearing from you!

Knights of Columbus Cans and Plastic Bottle Drive
Our next collection will be Saturday, November 14 from 9 to 11
am in the parking lot by the Parish
Center. We are not collecting glass
bottles yet due to Covid-19
concerns. Also, please leave the caps
on the plastic bottles. Keep praying for
the Right to Life! Thanks again from
the Knights of Columbus.

LIVING OUR

MISSION

BUILDING OUR FUTURE
A Campaign for St. Pius X

Every family will be asked to consider a specific commitment to the campaign. We have gone through an exhaustive
process to determine requests that are appropriate for each family. That said, in some cases our request may be
too high. In some cases, it may be too low. It is not an expectation. It is an invitation — and the starting point for
your personal discernment. Ultimately, the church is grateful for whatever gifts you can provide.

Reflect and Pray

In advance of the request, | ask that you spend some time reflecting on St. Thomas the Apostle, its future, and how you
can help. Pray and ask the Lord for guidance. Give in a way that represents the blessings that you have received.

Shared Responsibility

This campaign should not be shouldered by one family, or a few families. It is the responsibility of the entire church
community to ensure this effort is a success. That means generosity and sacrifice — and not just monetarily. We

need gifts of time, talent and prayer too.

| ask that you spend some time reflecting on St. Pius, its future, and how you can help. Pray and ask the Lord for guidance.
Give in a way that represents the blessings that you have received.

Sincerely Yours in Christ,
&Mp;m?

Fr. David P. Fleming
Pastor




